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May 23, 2022 
No. 2108 
 
 
All Saints Orthodox Church 
P. O. Box 207 
Olyphant PA 18447 
 
Dear to God, 
 
Christ is Risen! Indeed He is Risen! 
 
I pray you are all in good health. I am very pleased to attach Fr. Paul Witek as acting rector. 
This will increase the opportunities for the spiritual growth of the parish and hopefully, 
numeric growth as well. Please work together for the building up of the parish and one another. 
Effective immediately Fr. Paul Witek is assigned as Acting Rector to All Saints Orthodox 
Church in Olyphant, PA. His compensation is being worked out with the parish council in 
accordance with Diocesan Guidelines. 
 
Fr. Paul, Mat. Donna and their family are well known in your community. Fr. Paul was a 
member of your council for a number of years, and your council chair for the past year. 
 
We pray for the continued growth of All Saints Orthodox Church as the Parish receives their 
new Acting Rector. Asking for your God-pleasing prayers, I remain your unworthy father in 
Christ, 
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